Minutes
San Bernardino Alumnae Panhellenic Business Meeting

August 22, 2010

Meeting called to order 9:16 am

Roll: Caroline Dollemore, Carolyn Monsanto, Kim Clarke, Andrea Palacios, Iwona Contreras, Karen Serrano, Mikki Hinojosa, Sarah Tompkins, Teresa Gonzalez 
Guest: Natalia Contreras, Sandra Orozco, Annekah Hall- Solomon, Elysse Bachman

Minutes were tabled

Motion to approve the appointed positions from June 8th 2010 Karen Serrano/ Caroline Second, vote: unanimous consent

SCAAP: 
· Next SCAAP meeting Wednesday, October 15, 2010, 9:15 am, 10 am program, 12 luncheon, in South Orange County, our chapter will be installed in April, Greek advisors will report on all their recruitment results. Those who will be officers need to come to the meeting. Carolyn talked about SCAAP and what it is. In the 11-12 year we will host 2 meetings, collect dues, etc. There are 20 active alumnae Panhellenics in Southern CA. April meeting will have a speaker and our responsible for our 2012 meeting.  Caroline Dollemore, Sarah Tompkins, Andrea Palacios, and Carolyn Monsanto, Mikki Hinojosa, are interested in being SCAAP reps.

Membership: 
· Working on Membership, will give membership forms to our new guests, next meeting we will have two more potential members.

Marketing/Publicity: 
· Email corrections to Crystal on the brochure so we can finalize and print
· Would like to order polos, the consensus is to have a black polo, we decided to allow Crystal to email us color choices available through the vendor

· Parent Info night is at 6:15, October 6, 2010. At this time its Crystal, Iwona, Mikki, Karen, Teresa, and Sarah
· Natalie asked if we wanted to purchase an ad in the Recruitment booklet, Carolyn Monsanto motioned to have a $100.00 ad for the recruitment booklet, Andrea, Second, Vote: Unanimous

· Carolyn moved to purchase a $15 badge poster for the Parent Info night

· Caroline needs to check her inventory of the Parent and PNM brochures to see how many more she needs to order, Carolyn moved to purchase additional brochures for the PNMs and Parents.
· Caroline passed around a sheet with pictures of buttons, Carolyn moved to purchase $250 Go Greek buttons
Corresponding Secretary:
· Are there any other correspondence we would like to send? Senior Congratulations with an application to join alumnae Panhellenic. 
· Sending a card to Headquarters or National Office
· Email Presidents introducing Kim Clarke and if any special recognitions they can request a letter of Congratulations 
· Send letter of Congratulations to Rho Lambda Honor Society
Scholarship:
· Teresa reconnected with Susan Savala, Communications for the Board of Education for the District to get back on the scholarship list so the high schools are aware that our scholarship is available. Teresa talked about the scholarship process and discussed doing interviews or reviewing portfolios for the potential recipients.
· College night, @ Arroyo Valley High School,Tuesday, September 14, 2010 6-9 pm set up at 5:30pm, Drea, Sandra, and Crystal volunteer to be there with Teresa

· Setting up meeting with Collegian Panhellenic Scholarship chair 

· Discuss a scholarship for a collegian, what criteria will we set up for that? 

· Teresa proposed doing an essay competition in the Fall so we can get our name out.

· Will need to create an application

· Andrea moved to create an application form and essay contest where the winning collegian will receive $150 towards their dues, Teresa second, Vote: Unanimous  

· The logistics for presenting the dues award was discussed

· Teresa tabled the discussion for high school and collegiate scholarships

Recording Secretary:
· Natalie gave updates to Crystal where changes need to happen to the Bylaws
· Karen motioned to create a bylaw committee, second Carolyn, Vote Unanimous

· Recommendations to change bylaws need to be in by August 28,2010

· The bylaw committee will consist of Iwona, Karen, Crystal, and Carolyn

Treasurer:

· 11 paid members ,3 board members have not paid dues 

· Bank balance is estimated at $2400 

· CD Savings is at approximately $3,000

· Currently expecting $3,000 for the year for the high school scholarships

Vice President
· Carolyn motioned to revamp the web site using a free host and cancelling the Go Daddy account, Mikki Second, Vote: Unanimous

· Facebook will be converted to a fan page

· Karen discussed the different celebrations that the different chapters hosts, and perhaps the social chair could plan around those celebrations, she recommended Stand Up, Stand Out, and National Women’s Friendship Month

President: 

· We will be submitting an Alumnae Panhellenic annual Report and will be requesting information for the report

· Iwona shared a Press Enterprise article and was hoping Marketing/Publicity could write a similar article to highlight Panhellenic

· Iwona asked to submit 5 recommendations to Karen and any additional recommendations not included from Kappa Delta and Zeta Tau Alpha. They must be submitted by next Saturday.
New Business:
Sandra Orozco submitted a letter of interest for the Social Chair position of Alumnae Panhellenic to be appointed for Social Chair by Iwona Contreras, Caroline moved to accepted appointment, Karen, Second. 

Iwona Contreras appointed Annekah Hall- Solomon as Parliamentarian, Karen moved to accept the appointed position, second Andrea Palacios, Vote: Unanimous

Iwona proposed creating a Ways and Means Chair to establish a mechanism of fundraising for our group 

Alpha Phi, Heart Walk September 18, 2010 and Susan Komen Walk, in Temecula on October 17, having Founders Day event on October 10 at Market Broiler.

Riverside Alumnae Panhellenic is doing their fashion show, they are having their home tour on Saturday, October 9, 2010, from 11 am-4 pm, they raise approximately, $10,000 at their fundraiser.

Tuesday at the Doubletree there is a job fair 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Our next meeting will be held September 25, 2010, at 9:00 am at the Mimis in Fontana

Meeting adjourned: 10:55 am
